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BARGAINING
UPDATE

DECEMBER 12, 2023

Bargaining update: Important meetings with the
membership Jan.9 Mark your calendars & update
your contact info for meeting link
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AUPE NEGOTIATING TEAM 
 

South Terrace
 
Helen Reboquio 
helenreboquio@gmail.com  
 
Gus Leung (ALT) 
gustavo.leung@icloud.com 
 

Jasper Place
 
Heather Gillard  
heather.gillard@shaw.ca  
 
Natasha Klack (ALT) 
natashak_1974@hotmail.com 
 

Miller Crossing
 
Donna Berthelot  
purplesilverdragonfly@gmail.com 
 
Rachel Boateng (ALT) 
josephineboateng124@gmail.com 
 
Jane Msowoya (ALT)  
janevela28@hotmail.com 
 

AUPE RESOURCE STAFF 
Justine Hetsler, Negotiator 
j.hetsler@aupe.org  

Christine Yargeau-Becker, Organizer 
c.yargeau-becker@aupe.org 

Maureen Mariampillai, Communication O�cer 
m.mariampillai@aupe.org  

Your negotiating team met with the 
employer on Oct. 5 and 6 and Dec. 6 and 
7. We have had fairly productive 
conversations and have signed o� on all 
but three non-monetary articles. 

To provide the membership with a more 
in-depth update and discussion on the 
status of our collective bargaining, we 
will be holding important virtual 
membership meetings on Tuesday, Jan. 9 
at 11 am and 5 pm.  
 
A link to the meeting will be sent to your 
personal email address, so please make 
sure to check your inbox for the link. 
Please make sure to update your contact 
information by Dec. 29 to receive the 
meeting invite in your inbox.  
 
Visit https://www.aupe.org/update-info 
to update your contact information. 
 
You can also reach out to any member of 
your AUPE negotiating team or resource 
sta� for more information or if you do 
not receive a link to the meeting. 
 

At the meeting, members will receive an 
update on the progress made so far at 
the table including the employer’s 
proposed solution to short-sta�ng, their 
monetary o�er as well as an update 
regarding our complaint with the Labour 
Board. 
 
We expect to be back at the table with 
the employer on Jan. 24 and 25, so it is 
crucial that all members attend the 
meeting early in the new year so that we 
can discuss our next steps and come 
back to the table strong and united. 
 
Thank you for your ongoing patience, 
engagement and support during this 
round of bargaining. 
 


